
                                                                                                                                                             

 
Wednesday 10th October 2018 

 

Soon we will be on our adventure to Phillip Island, so here are some important last minute reminders: 

 Please be at the school between 8.00 and 8.15am. Students need to line up in the courtyard in bus/class 

groups (signs will be up) and get their name checked off by Ms. De Cata or Mrs. Batty.  

 The buses arrive at approximately 8.30am and they will begin loading our luggage immediately. You may 

leave the bags against the fence at the front of the school (Mr. Uniacke or another staff member will be 

there to help).  

 DO NOT park in the drop off zone at the front of the school as this area will be needed for the buses. 

 School uniform is NOT REQUIRED on camp.  

**HOWEVER ALL STUDENTS MUST BRING A SCHOOL SUNSMART HAT. 

 ALL medication must be signed in by an adult to Mr. Clinton Lowes in the morning prior to departure. He will 

record all medications and doses at a table outside the Principal’s office.  

 THE SCHOOL DOES NOT SUPPLY ANY MEDICINE SUCH AS PANADOL ETC.  PLEASE SUPPLY THIS FOR YOUR 

CHILD IF YOU THINK IT MAY BE REQUIRED. 

 NO STUDENTS ARE TO HAVE ANY MEDICINES IN THEIR LUGGAGE (personal blue puffers for asthma are exempt). 

 All students need to have a snack and packed lunch with them. We will be stopping to eat lunch before 

arrival at the campsite. 

 SPRINGTIME WEATHER CAN BE VERY UNPREDICTABLE 

o Pack a warm jacket, sunscreen, bathers  and don’t forget the SCHOOL SUNSMART HAT. 

o NO singlet tops (shoulders need protection from the sun) 
o Please ensure that your child has two pairs of shoes. (one being suitable for getting wet in water 

activities) 
o A copy of the equipment list is available on Compass. 

 

Please bring the following items in a small backpack to take on the bus: 

 Lunch, including water for day 1. 

 School sun smart hat (sunglasses are optional). 

 Small games, cards, puzzle/note books, reading material etc. 

 Pens, pencils, and notepad (students will have a booklet to fill out 

during/after camp). 

 

Items not to be brought on camp: 

 Mobile phones, jewellery, hair dryers, electronic games and devices or any other items of value. 

 Money. 

 Lollies/chocolates etc. 

 If treats or valuables are found they will be collected and returned at the end of the camp. 
 
Luggage requirements: 
We have been advised by the bus company that luggage space under the coaches is very limited.  By following a few 
simple rules when packing, we can ensure the best possible use of this limited space. 

 Bags must be soft sided, sausage bag type (no suitcases, no hard framed backpacks) 

 Maximum weight of 12 kilograms 

 Sleeping bag to be kept separate (not tied to main bag) 

 Both the bag and the sleeping bag should be clearly marked with the child's name and school 
If you have any concerns in regards to this please talk to your child’s classroom teacher. We thank you for your 
assistance in this matter.  
 

See you on Monday morning! - Year 4 teachers 
 

An update of the camp activities will be available on Compass and the school Facebook each day. 



Our estimated time of arrival, back at the school on 17/10/2018, is 2.45 pm. 
On the day of return (Wednesday 17/10/2018) check the school Facebook page for any changes to the return to school time. 


